
 
 

March 25, 2016 

 

MEMO FOR:  Federal Communications Commission 

 Authorization and Evaluation Division 

SUBJECT:     Rationalization for Request for Confidentiality, FCC ID: 2AGZM-A01116 

 

WISER Systems, Inc. has invested considerable capital, time, and materials in the R&D required to 
invent and produce the referenced real time localization system and its components.  The permanently 
confidential portions of this application, if they were made public and accessible by competitors, would 
provide them with significant competitive advantages in developing similar products very quickly 
because they would not have to spend the exhaustive R&D and testing time and false starts that we 
incurred in developing our system.   

Furthermore, WISER Systems is in-process of design patenting our devices and sensors; photographs 
of our devices made public on the FCC website would inhibit our ability to patent prior to public 
disclosure.   

Finally, disclosure of the successful implementation of WISER’s unpublished, cutting-edge technology 
would also provide our competitors with significant competitive advantages.   

Disclosure of any of the confidential portions of this application during the period of importation and/or 
distribution would reveal key aspects of proprietary technology to competitors and counterfeit 
operators who do not respect US laws, and diminish WISER competitiveness internationally and the 
value of our investment in research and development, and its potential return. 

Therefore, pursuant to Sections 0.457 and 0.459 of the Commission’s Rules, we hereby request 
permanent and temporary confidential treatment of information accompanying this application as 
outlined in the enclosed Confidentiality Request. 

Respectfully Yours, 

  

________________________________________________________  

Elaine C. Rideout, Ph.D. 
CEO 

WISERsystems, Inc. 
1017 Main Campus Dr. 
Ste. 2300 

Raleigh, NC  27606 

 

(919) 833-8253 


